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EL DORADO COUNTY IS IMPLEMENTING LANE SHIFTS & CLOSURES ON  
MISSOURI FLAT ROAD BETWEEN OLD DEPOT ROAD  

AND PLEASANT VALLEY ROAD TO INSTALL UNDERGROUND UTILITIES 
 

February through July 2022 
 

 
(PLACERVILLE, CA) – Pacific Gas and Electric (PG&E) is performing utility work along 
Missouri Flat Road between Old Depot Road and Pleasant Valley Road and will 
continue through July 2022.  The work involves relocating overhead electric and 
communication lines to underground facilities and removal of over 20 utility poles along 
the Missouri Flat Road corridor.  This work is necessary to begin future roadway, 
drainage, and signalization improvements on Missouri Flat Road at the intersections with 
Industrial Drive and Enterprise Drive next year. 
 
The utility work will require lane shifts using the center turn lane in order to complete 
underground utility trench installation work.  Additionally, occasional lane closures during 
night hours will also be required at specific locations. 
 
Motorists are advised to slow down through the work zone and expect delays during 
construction hours, Monday through Friday, between 6:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m.  Motorists 
are also advised to allow extra time when traveling through the work zone in order to 
arrive at their destinations on time or use alternate routes to avoid the construction area. 
 
The County sincerely appreciates the cooperation and patience of motorists that use this 
roadway and we apologize for any inconvenience as a result of this work. 
 
For questions regarding this construction, please contact the County’s Transportation 
main line at (530) 621-5900 (select Option 3 for Engineering). 
 
 
 

 
 


